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         Wednesday 7th June, 2023 

 

 

 

The Chairman 

Permanent Parliamentary Committee on Gender Equiality and Women’s Enpowerment 

Parliament House Post Office, Waigani. NCD 

National Capital District 

Dear Chairman 

SUBJECT:  SARV SOLUTION – NEPU BAKAI (SORCERY COURT) RESEARCH FINDING 

Please find below a submission in response to SARV.  A discovery in 2018 known as Nepu Bakai which means 

Sorcery Court in Kairuku Language.  My name is Linda Rau-Tule, I am the Director and Founder of Awaha 

Sustainable Development Foundation Inc. (ASDF).  Through my voluntary work as research assistant with 

National Reseach Institute (NRI) from 2018-2020, I discovered as Sorcery Court in Kivori Kui/Kivori Poe in 

Kairuku District, Central Province which has been practiced for generations over the years.   

Only a research will answer more questions should we wish to fund and research Nepu Bakai. To go back in 

history how long nepu bakai has been around.  I found from one elder now who at the time as a teenage when 

he witness a nepu bakai in 1970.  Also a great grandmother now in the 1960’s when she witnessed a nepu 

bakai when she as a young girl.  Below is an Abstract on Nepu Bakai I wrote when I was invited to a conference 

in Brisbane Australia in 2020 but was cancelled due to COVID.’19. 
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Also below is a newspaper article by Post Courier in July 2022 regarding providing a solution for SARV, which 

can be only done through research.  Through this research finding we can taylor our findings on what is the 

best practice used by Human Rights Defenders Association to solve Sorcery related accusations.  This may not 

be a 100% solutions but is a start to finding out what is already on the ground.  Make a start with what is 

already working on the ground and work towards protecting the life of people at risk who are facing SARV. 
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Also below is a letter from Dr. Fiona Hukula regarding a research to be But unable to continue because of 

funding obstacles. 
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Should you require additional information please don’t not hesitate to contact me on 78763952 or 

71069217 or email: linda.tule@gmail.com.  Look forward to a reply. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Linda Rau-Tule 

Director and Founder 
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